Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64B16-28.202
Closing of a Pharmacy; Transfer of Prescription Files

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 22, 2015, the Board of Pharmacy received a petition for variance or waiver from Edwin A. Bayo, Esquire on behalf of The Medimix, L.L.C., seeking a permanent waiver of the requirement of paragraph 64B16-28.202(4)(a), F.A.C., which requires that on the date of closure of a pharmacy the former permittee shall physically deliver the prescription files to a pharmacy operating within reasonable proximity of the pharmacy being closed and within the same locality. This delivery of prescription files may occur prior to the return of the pharmacy permit to the Board of Pharmacy office.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Allison Dudley, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3254 or at info@Floridaspharmacy.gov. Comments on this petition should be filed with the Board of Pharmacy/MQA, within 14 days of publication of this notice.
